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“Alleluia. Christ is risen.” So begins the Service on Easter Day: the Sunday of the Resurrection. The re-

sponse is, “The Lord is risen indeed. Alleluia.”1 It’s a wonderful understatement, since most of us would 

follow any of those phrases with multiple exclamation points: Alleluia!!! Christ is risen!!! Thanks be to 

God, the Lord is risen indeed. Alleluia!  
 

 In the next two months there are opportunities to commemorate some very different people. Several of 

them were martyrs: Dietrich Bonhoeffer (April 9), who died in 1945; Alphege (April 19), Archbishop of 

Canterbury, who died in 1012; George (April 23), Patron Saint of England, who died in 303; St, Mark the 

Evangelist (April 25); and St. Philip and St. James, Apostles (May 1). There will be opportunities to exam-

ine our more recent history, too. St. Phillip’s Church in Richmond will be screening “Barbara Johns: The 

Making of an Icon” on April 25 at 7 pm, a film about the events in Prince Edward County that led to the 

end of Massive Resistance.  
 

 This year’s annual Bishop’s Spring Conference for Clergy, Lay Professionals, and Spouses will be at 

Shrine Mont May 6-8. The keynote speaker this year will be the Rev’d Michael Harvey, co-founder of 

“Back to Church Sunday.” Michael speaks particularly about working to invite back those whose church 

participation has lapsed. He will share stories of his ministry and provide the groundwork for our diocese 

to take on the challenge of being a truly invitational church. Bishop Shannon Johnston says, “It is my hope 

that Michael’s engaging and spirited message will inspire all of us to meet his challenge of becoming a 

transformed and even more vibrant church.”  
 

 Three churches in our Region are in search. Westover Church is in the process of building their profile; 

St. Peter’s, Richmond, is in the very early stages of their transition; and Trinity, Highland Springs, is in 

search for a new Vicar.  In addition, St. John’s, West Point, our nearest Episcopal neighbor, is also build-

ing their profile.  
 

 Finally, my four-year appointment as Dean of Region IX has expired. That means I am no longer “The 

Very Rev’d.” I’m back to just plain old “The Rev’d.” It was a long four years, and I wish The Very Rev’d 

April Greenwood, Vicar of Varina Church and new Dean of Region IX, all the best in her term.  
 

Faithfully,  

          ctâÄ †        

 

__________________ 
1 BCP 355  
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St. Peter’s Parish Church 
The Reverend Dr. S. Paul Rowles, rector  
Sherri W. Hardiman, parish administrator 
Samuel G. Bruce, organist and choirmaster 

Stuart R. Burnett, clerk & treasurer 
Mark P. Whidden, assistant treasurer 

Susan E. Cheyne, verger 
Ann O. Bradshaw, register 

The Vestry 
Tony Wood, senior warden 
Mark Whidden, junior warden 

Class of 2014 
Peter Carlson (966-7251) 
Karen Lange (966-2940) 

Tony Wood (932-9516) 

Class of 2015 
Patrick Evelyn (932-9844) 

Bill O’Keefe (966-7370) 

Mark Whidden (203-526-0360) 

Class of 2016 
Steve Miles (966-9240) 

Kristin Swynford (557-3533) 

Chrissy Wagner (932-9004) 

The Keys 
Sherri Hardiman, Co-Editor 

Amy Patterson, Co Editor 

 

Kim McLean, Altar Guild Chair 

Stacey Wood, EYC Advisor 

Adriane Marshall, YMT Coordinator 
Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

I have the honor of being elected your Senior Warden 

for 2013. As a Vestry, our job is to lead the adminis-
trative operations of St. Peter’s and I believe we have 
an excellent group to do so. 
 

 St Peter’s Vestry has a commission system designed 
to provide organization and communication between 
the Vestry and ministries within the church.  During 
our February 9 retreat we decided on the Vestry rep-
resentatives for each of the church’s commissions.  
Each member seems to have easily fallen into place.  
Our current commissions consist of the following: 
 

 Buildings and Grounds - Patrick Evelyn  
 Christian Education - Chrissy Wagner  
 Outreach - Peter Carlson 
 Parish Life - Kristin Swynford 
 Pastoral Care - Karen Lange  
 Stewardship - Bill O’Keefe 
 Worship - Steve Miles  
 

 I believe each of these members provide a unique 
expertise that will prove 2013 to be a successful year. 
 

 The wardens are not included in the commission sys-
tem. However, they do have traditional roles. The 
Senior Warden is usually the primary elected lay 
leader of the congregation and serves as a principal 
liaison between the parish and the Rector. The Junior 
Warden, Mark Whidden, is often given responsibility 
for the upkeep of the parish buildings and grounds.  
The only specific duty assigned to “churchwardens” 
in the national canons is to notify the bishop “when 
the parish is without a rector.” I am confident that 
Paul, Mark, and I do not anticipate any such notifica-
tion being needed in the year to come. 
 

From him the whole body, joined and held 
together by  every supporting ligament, 
grows and builds itself up in love, as each 
part does its work.       Ephesians 4:16 

 

 Through guidance from above, our Vestry has been 
aligned and is ready to serve the Lord at St. Peter’s. 
 

Faithfully yours, 
 

  Tony Wood 
   Senior Warden   

2013 Vestry 
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Children's Choir 
  
During the months of April and May the chil-
dren will be practicing for our last performance 
of the year, Youth Sunday!  Please come out 
as we prepare for "When the Saints Go 
Marching In."  The practice will continue to be 
held at 10:30 am on the following Sundays: 
 

• April 7 and 28 

• May 12 and 19 

• June 2 - Sing for      
Youth Sunday 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

~ Hawthorne Davis, Jennifer Ezzell,          
Joyce Molina, and Carol Nelms  

Christian EducationChristian EducationChristian EducationChristian Education    

Church School News 
 

Little hands were very busy during Lent 
creating crafts for the annual Art/Bake 
Sale held on Palm Sunday!  
 

 Many thanks to the parents who contributed a baked 
good for the Bake Sale, and special thanks to the 
adults who assisted Morgan Harris in our messiest 
project, the stepping stones! Our next newsletter will 
reveal exactly how many nets we were able to pur-
chase for our Lenten project, "Nets for Life." 
 

 The last Sunday for Church School will be May 19. 
Youth Sunday will be held June 2 at 10 am, the first 
Sunday of the summer one service schedule. Please 
come and celebrate the accomplishments of our youth 
and graduating seniors! 
 

  ~ Carol Nelms, Church School Superintendent 

Vacation Bible School 
 

This year’s Vacation Bible School —Kingdom Rock—
will be held July 29 through August 2, from 9 am to 
12 noon, and is open to all children from rising pre-
school to fifth grade. Mark your calendars now! You 
will not want to miss out on this epic adventure where 
children will be asked to stand strong for God.  
 

 Registration forms will be circulated at a later date. 
Meanwhile, if you would like to volunteer or have any 
questions about VBS, please contact Stacey Wood at 
stwtbw@hotmail.com or by phone at (804) 932-9516.  

 

 ~ Stacey Wood, VBS Director 

 

Honoring the Graduates  
 

St. Peter’s 2013 high school and college 

graduates will be honored in the June/July issue 

of THE KEYS. A form is available to collect the 

pertinent information about each graduate. Cop-

ies will be available in the Parish House foyer 

and in the church. 

 Graduates, or someone close to them, please 

complete a form and place it in the Parish Ad-

ministrator’s mailbox in the vesting room before 

May 5 so we may include this information in the 

salute to graduates.  

 June 2 has been designated as Youth Sunday. 

Our youth will assist with the 10 am service, 

Church School awards will be given, and we will 

recognize our soon-to-be high school graduates 

and recent college graduates. A special reception 

will follow the service. 

  ~ Sherri Hardiman, Parish Administrator 



4 

OutreachOutreachOutreachOutreach    

          SAVE THE DATE! 
 

Matthew’s Haven will host our Denim & Diamonds 
2nd Annual  “Chair-ity” Silent Auction on Saturday, June 8!  

 

What’s a “Chair-ity” Auction? The idea is that most of the items will be centered on the theme of a chair, with 
a few twists here and there. It makes for a fun time for all, first for those that create the chairs and then for those 
that come out to bid on them. See how creative you can be! 
 
 

How can you help? 
• Be a chair sponsor    
• Come out and bid on a chair or other items 
• Donate a gift certificate, an antique, artwork, or anything you think might be fun! 

 

What does a chair sponsor do? Find a chair of your choice, any kind, and fill the seat with items to go along 
with the theme of your own choosing. For instance, at our last auction Lindy Brammer painted two bar stools 
with a RIVAH theme and then the Resource Committee filled the chairs with other beachy and bar items. Another 
donor gave an ottoman and the storage area contained a blanket, scented candles, a book, and a massage certifi-
cate. It was called RELAX INTO AUTUMN. Still another wanted to promote their favorite sports team, and pro-
vided sports chairs with a cooler. Another gave a hammock. As you can see, it can be anything. Maybe you have a 
contact with a furniture company who would donate a recliner. Perhaps you have an item to donate but no chair; 
that’s okay too. We’ll pair it up with a chair, or perhaps it will stand alone as an auction item. Gift certificates to 
your favorite restaurant, book store, or spa are always a favorite. Time at a beach or mountain house is hot, jew-
elry sizzles, and artwork is prized. Donors will be noted in our event program and local newspapers. 
 

When & Where? Royal New Kent Golf Club on Saturday, June 8. Bidding starts at 6:30 pm and will wrap up 
around 8:15  pm. Winners will be announced around 8:30 pm. There also will be a 50/50 raffle. 
 

BUT WAIT, THERE’S MORE! Delicious hors d’oeuvres will be served and each adult gets two beverage tick-
ets. A cash bar will be available too. So come in your favorite denim and ALL your favorite “bling” to support your 
favorite “Chair-ity,” Matthew’s Haven. 
 

 Tickets are $27  per person. They are available from: Catherine Pierce, Joyce Molina, Joyce Peterson, Sue Sitter-
son, Ann Bradshaw, Carolie Kay, Martha Danielson, and the office. Or you may order tickets online through the 
“Donate Now” button on the church web site or the Matthew’s Haven web site. 
 

This is a community-wide event and our largest fundraiser this year, so tell your friends, and neighbors and 
bring them along with you. We need your help to make it a grand success so that we can continue our mission 
to help change the lives of children in need.  
  
Currently, some items for auction are artwork by Lucy Sawyer, Hand-Painted Table and Chairs, Silpada Jew-
elry, Homemade Spaghetti & Meatballs Dinner, Golf Outings, an Airplane Ride, and the list is growing! 
 

Be on the lookout and like our Facebook Auction Page to receive updates on items available for bidding. 
 

DID YOU KNOW? In 2012 alone, Matthew’s Haven touched the lives of over 400 local children. More than 
$16,000 was provided in emergency funds for essentials such as clothing, food, fuel, energy costs, emergency rent 
assistance, school supplies, and Give a Child a Christmas. 
 

DID YOU ALSO KNOW?? St. Peter’s Parishioners remain our strongest and most loyal supporters and for that we 
would like to shout a huge THANK YOU! 

                                                                         
     ~ Catherine Pierce and Joyce Molina           
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Outreach Outreach Outreach Outreach continued    

12
th
 Annual St. Peter’s Golf Tournament   

 

Don’t forget to reserve Friday, May 10, 1 pm, at Brookwoods Golf Club for the 12th Annual St. Peter’s Golf 
Tournament. We are anticipating this year’s tournament to be our most fantastic one ever! All proceeds will 
benefit outreach/mission of St. Peter’s Parish Church. You can support this important fundraiser by organizing a 
team (4 person team, captain’s choice format) for $85 per golfer or $340 per team which includes the green fees, 
cart, beverages, dinner, and prizes! We have a 30-team goal, so please register early. Another way to support the 
golf tournament is to sponsor a hole (businesses or individuals) for $75. We will place a lovely hole sponsor 
sign with your name/logo on it at one of the 18 holes.  
 

 Flyers and hole sponsor forms are available in the Parish House foyer, or feel free to contact any member of our 
12th Annual Golf Tournament Committee:  Traci Carlson, Nancy Goodman, May O’Leary, Joyce Peterson, 
Patty Peterson, and Kristin Swynford. 
 

 Our DINNER will be most delicious, to be coordinated by Nancy Goodman, Patty Peterson, and Joyce Peterson 
(our newest member of our Committee!)…the PRIZES will be plentiful with Kristin Swynford busily gathering 
the quality items…..ample HOLE SPONSOR SIGNS, organized by Patty Peterson and Traci Carlson, will be 
placed among the 18 holes (maybe even the 19th hole!), refreshing BEVERAGES will be served by our talented 
beverage cart ladies, and our TEAMS will be having a fun-filled game of golf galore! Please come join the ex-
citement on Friday, May 10, at Brookwoods.  
 

 And THANK YOU for always being so generous and supportive over the past 12 years of supporting our mis-
sion/outreach projects through our Golf Tournament! 
 

 ~ May O’Leary, Chair 

Golf Tournament Dinner  
 

As announced above, the 12th Annual St. Peter’s Parish Golf Tournament will be May 10 this year. In addition to 
good golf, prizes and awards, dinner will be served. Dinner will consist of barbecue, fried chicken, cole slaw, baked 
beans, potato salad, beverages, and dessert.  
 

 As in past years, volunteers are needed for desserts. A sign-up sheet will be posted in the Parish House foyer closer 
to the tournament time. If you are interested in helping with the dinner in any other way, please don’t hesitate to call 
Joyce Peterson at 843-2036, Patty Peterson at  966-7310, or Nancy Goodman at 932-3609 for more information. 
 

 ~ Joyce Peterson, Patty Peterson, and Nancy Goodman, Golf Tournament Committee  
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WorshipWorshipWorshipWorship    

  

Summer Acolyte Schedule 
 

Attention all acolytes and parents!  

 If you know your vacation schedule and that your chil-
dren will not be available on certain Sundays, I would 
like to take those dates into consideration when develop-
ing the acolyte schedules for the summer rotas. That will 
hopefully minimize trading between acolytes and finding 
last minute substitutions. 
 

 Please e-mail me at s.miles@suntrust.com by May 1. 
Also, please be sure to check weekly the rota posted 
online at stpetersnewkent.org. 
  

 Thank you for your assistance with this very important 

worship role. 

  ~ Steve Miles 

  

 

Acolyte Training 
 

Sunday, April 14 

10:30 am in the Church 
 

Please schedule this time for additional training 

and orientation for new Acolytes. We welcome 

all who are interested in participating.  
 

 If you would like to join this group, or just curi-

ous and have questions, please phone Steve 

Miles at 804-690-3002. 
 

 Thank you to all who serve in this very impor-

tant role for St. Peter’s.  
 

 ~ Steve Miles 

Outreach Outreach Outreach Outreach continued    

Youth Mission Team Update 
 

The Youth Mission Team is hard at work planning an in-
credible Youth Mission Trip for the summer of 2013. We 
have 16 youth and four chaperons signed up! 
 

 The four chaperons are Chrissy Wagner, Preston Martin, 
Matt Danielson, and Adriane Marshall. The 16 youth in-
clude:  Kelly Gellings, Becky Bradford, Madie Miles, 
Caroline Nelms, Zoe Porter, Zack Stephan, Laura 
Stephan, Austin Pierce, Harley Gostel, Alex Stanley, 
Catherine Peterson, Eric Lumpkin, Kim Poad, Destini 
Lumpkin, Torun Carlson, and Gunnar Carlson. This 
year’s mission group is a great mix of new and experi-
enced youth. I am very excited about the trip and the ex-
periences it will bring! 
 

 The 2013 trip will be through TEAMeffort Mission Trips 
and we will travel to Cherokee, North Carolina to work on 
the reservation there. We will be there July 21 through 27. 
Please be sure to keep us in your prayers. 
 

 

~ Adriane Marshall 
   Youth Mission Team Leader 

Thanks for Supporting Souper Bowl 
of Caring  
 

Thanks to everyone who donated 

for the Souper Bowl of Caring! 

Over $200 and a significant 

amount of non-perishable foods 

were collected by the youth of St. Peter's. All of the 

donations were given to the New Kent Food Bank, 

so families in our community will benefit from all 

the donations. Again, thank you for your generous 

support of this annual youth group cause! 
 

~ Stacey Wood & Adriane Marshall 
 

Pancake Supper Success 
 

A huge thanks to everyone who came out and supported 
this year’s annual Pancake Supper. It was the most widely 
attended one in years! 
 

 The Pancake Supper has become an annual event of Fel-
lowship as well as a fundraiser for the youth going on the 
Youth Mission Trip. The Youth Mission Team thanks you 
for your support! 
 

 ~ St. Peter's Youth Mission Team 
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The Winning St. Peter’s Soup Cook-off Recipe by Ray O’Leary 
 

Chicken White Bean Soup 
 

• 1 pound chicken strips cooked and cut into bite size pieces (I just use a rotisserie chicken) 

• 2 medium onions, chopped and cooked until done 

• 6-8 cloves garlic, chopped and cooked with the onion 
 

• 1 16 oz can hominy (drained and rinsed) 

• 1 16 oz can white cannellini beans (drained and rinsed) 

• 2 small cans roasted green chilies (I use 1 can Rotele diced tomatoes and green chilies) 

• 1 small box of chicken stock (or 2 small cans) 
 

• 3 Tbl. fresh basil or 2 tsp. dried basil 

• 1 tsp. ground cumin 

• 1 tsp. black pepper 

• ½ tsp. chili powder 
 

• Chopped cilantro to add at serving 
 

• 2/3 cup sour cream 

• 1/3 cup cottage cheese 

• ½ cup Half & Half 
 

Put chicken, onion/garlic mixture, hominy, cannellini beans, and chilies in a pot and cover with the chicken stock. If 
needed, add some water to ensure liquid covers the other stuff. Add spices and cook about 20 minutes. 
 

Mix sour cream, cottage cheese, and Half & Half in a food processor or blender until smooth. Add to the soup and cook 
another 15 minutes. 
 

Serve with fresh chopped cilantro. 

Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life     

St. Peter’s Website Offers Online Giving 
 

If you have been to St. Peter’s website in the last two years, you know that we offer online giving. This is our third year 
offering this convenience to our parishioners or anyone who wants to make a monetary donation to our church. Online 
giving is a feature that we need to offer in these fast-changing technological times. 
 

 There are more than 1.8 million non-profit organizations in America and all want a share of our dollar. Many of these of-
fer some type of online giving for the convenience of the giver. In the last 20 years, church giving has dropped from 60% 
to 32% and is expected to drop into the 20’s in the next few years. We need to always look for new ways to reach out to 
those who want to make a donation.  
 

 Our “Donate Now” button is found on our website, e-mails, and Facebook page. This allows anyone to use their credit or 
debit card to make a donation to our General Fund, Book of Remembrance, Endowment, Rector’s Discretionary Fund, or 
Matthew’s Haven. A valid receipt is immediately e-mailed to the donor to use for tax deduction purposes. Anyone can 
make a one-time or recurring donation. 
 

 Please check out this great feature the next time you visit St. Peter’s  website (www.stpetersnewkent.org) or receive one 
of our e-mails.   
 

~ Rod Molina 

The Games Night and Soup & Chowder Cook-off was held February 1. Congratulations to the winners:  Ray O’Leary (1st 

place), Jayne Thomas Pinelli (2nd place), and Miriam Ackley (3rd place). Many thanks to everyone who participated. A 

fun time was had by all!       

       ~ Kristin Swynford, Parish Life Vestry Representative 
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Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life continued    

Shrine Mont – More than Just Camp 
 

Shrine Mont is not just a summer camp for kids, it’s a 
retreat center for the Diocese of Virginia and all are in-
vited. Going to summer camp has been a meaningful 
experience for many as youth who later return as coun-
selors and teachers. Some have even gone on to work in 
the Church, due to a change in their life by attending 
camps and other events. Many of our parishioners have 
attended summer camps or church retreats. But you don’t 
have to go to camp or go with a large group. Individuals, 
couples, families, and small groups are invited. 
 

 Events planned this spring include a digital photography 
weekend, a gourmet dinner and wine tasting at Virginia 
House, a women’s retreat weekend, and a writing work-
shop. July 7 – 13 will be the family camp and following 
that is a Boomer Camp, a summer camp for grown-ups. 
In the fall there will be a floral design retreat, a digital 
photography weekend, and a Walking the Labyrinth re-
treat. There’s even the Annual Bishop Golf Tournament 
coming in September. Other fun annual events include 
the Shenandoah Music Festival and the Bishop’s Blue-
grass Festival. 
  

 Shrine Mont provides a place apart for rest, devotion, 
fellowship, learning, and education, where all may grow 
in the grace of God.  
 

 Read more at http://www.shrinemont.com/v.php?pg=2 
to find out how Shrine Mont can provide a place for you 
to get away from appointments and tasks to re-lax, re-
charge, and re-store, while giving thanks for the beauty 
that surrounds you and being part of the family of God.
  

 ~ Joyce Molina 
 

    

From the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish RegisterFrom the Parish Register  
 

Baptisms 

Ford Sullivan King, infant son of Todd and Ashley King, February 3, 2013 

Ellen Mary Finn, infant daughter of  Matthew and Meghan Finn, February 10, 2013 

Carley Ann Goodnow, infant daughter of Aaron Goodnow and Jennifer Garbett, February 10, 2013 
 

Transfer In 

Helen Shipley Talman, from Trinity Episcopal Church, Highland Springs, Virginia 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The 2013 Vestry held its first meeting on Monday, 

January 28. The following annual elections and ap-

pointments were made: 
 

 Senior Warden - Tony Wood 
 Junior Warden - Mark Whidden  

 Register - Ann Bradshaw 
 Treasurer - Stuart Burnett 
 Assistant Treasurer - Mark Whidden 
 Delegate to Annual Council -Tony Wood  

 Alternate Delegate to Annual Council - Rod Molina  
 Cemetery Committee Chair - Thomas Evelyn 
 Region IX Vestry Representative - Bill O’Keefe 
 Clopton Scholarship Committee Chair - Bill O’Keefe 
 Finance Committee Chair - Steve Peterson 
 

 Welcome to our newly elected Class of 2016 Vestry 

members:  Steve Miles, Kristin Swynford, and Chrissy 

Wagner. Your willingness to serve is appreciated very 
much by everyone at St. Peter’s Parish Church. 
 

 Also, thank you so much to our outgoing Class of 

2012 Vestry members:  Padgette Evelyn, Nancy Good-
man, and Rod Molina. Thank you all for your time and 

hard work!  

 ~ Sherri Hardiman, Parish Administrator 
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Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life Parish Life continued    

 

St. Peter’s  ~ National Historic Landmark 
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We Ask Your Prayers For Those  

in our parish family who are 

sick:    
 Bob Carraway, Rollin Rosser, Sue Caldwell, 
and Will Townsend 

...and all others known and un-

known. 

Eric Valor, son of Norm Valor;  

Steven Harrell, son of Sue Caldwell; 

Karen Dedomenico, cousin of Doug Begeal; 

Willie Callis, father of Mava Miles; 

Sandra Griffith, friend of Fred Bahr; 

Christine Mattox, friend of Patrick & Jessica      

Evelyn; 

Barbara Felts, sister of Major Mansfield; 

Tiffany Strath, friend of Kim McLean and         

Adriane Marshall; 

Dante Plange, friend of Major Mansfield; 

Wilma Pye, sister-in-law of Sally Smith; 

Mary Wilcox, friend of Miriam Ackley; 

Derek Neal, friend of Julie Vaisvil; 

Patty Kothe, friend of Bill O’Keefe; 

Art Wiese, friend of Bill O’Keefe; 

Jimmy Jones, friend of Kendall Hatley; 

Jackie Lafoon, friend of Kim McLean; 

George Lawter, friend of Kendall Hatley & 

Emily Clay Evelyn; 

Joanne Hackworth, cousin of Cynthia Rowles; 

Paula Tiller, mother of Stacey Wood; 

Jim King, friend of the Evelyn family; 

Tim Narsted, friend of Bill O’Keefe; 

Thelma Bohatec, aunt of Joyce Molina; 

Barbara Hines, sister of Joyce Molina; 

Fr. Roger Robillard, friend of St. Peter’s; 

Donald Seering, step-grandfather of Traci      

Carlson. 
 

Give them courage and hope  

in their troubles and bring them 

the joy of your salvation. 

Remembering Those Serving Our Country 

~ Near and Far ~ 

 

Edward Allen 
Charles Bowery 

Zachary Crawford 
Justin Gallaher 

Julio Gonzalez, Jr. 
Joseph Gruber 
Phillip Harrell 
Michael Hogge 

John Mark Holland 
Christopher Kopf 
Chase Leftwich 

T. J. Lowe 
Christopher Minter 
Matthew McNeil 

Christopher Quarles 
Tristan Trivette 
Carson Tyson 

Erich von Hitritz 
Andrew Walker 
Brent Wolfe, II 

...to ALL Women! 
May  12, 2013 
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     Anniversary Blessings      Anniversary Blessings      Anniversary Blessings      Anniversary Blessings  
        

    April   
      13 Craig & Catherine Pierce 
    29 Bill & Kim McLean  
 

    May   
     2 Stuart & Cyndi Burnett 
   10 Bob & Lisa Lumpkin 
   15 Keith & Chrissy Wagner 
   19 Wayne Hayden & Evelyn Waring 
   19  John & Vicki Reus 
   21 Steve & Mava Miles 
   24  Lee & Lindy Brammer 
   24 Larry & Janet Gallaher 
   26 Steven & Joyce Peterson 
   26  Matt & Maggie Settlemire 

♪♫  
 2 Patrick Evelyn 

 3 Nolan Schultz 
 5 Bruce Gregory 
 7 Tom Evelyn 
 8 Blake Wood 
 10 Maggie Marshall 
 11 Jessica Evelyn 
 13 Abigail Barber 
 15 Thomas Marston 
 15 Joyce Molina 
 15 Kendall Ezzell 
 16 Ann Thomas Forrest 
 16 Ben Evelyn 
 16 Larry Gallaher 
 16 Courtney Noctor 
 16 Sid Stanley 
 17 Julie Vaisvil  
 19 Madie Miles 
 19 Taylor Anne Evelyn 
 20 Karen Moore 
 22 Clifton Davis 
 22 Ainsley Allen 
 23 Haley Porter 
 24 Philipp von Hitritz 
 24 Steve Bradford 
 25 Stan Wells 
 25 Danica Kornreich 
 26 Margie Goodall 
 26 Mava Miles 
 27 Charlotte Woodall 
 27 Ella Danielson 
 29 Lilly Tyson 
 30 Neil Quimby 

   
4 Norm Valor 

 5 Charles Evelyn 
 5 Wayne Hayden 
 6 Koren Lewis 
 7 Stuart Burnett 
 7 Wanda Porter 
 7 Tyler Little Eagle 
 8 Jim Woodall 
 9 Lisa Guthrie 
 9 Ritchie Lipscomb 
 10 Robert (Bobby) Best 
 12 Ann Townsend Little 
 13 Lee Brammer 
 13 Wilson Gregory 
 13 Skye Lumpkin 
 14 Jayne Thomas Pinelli 
 17 Kendall Hatley 
 18 Elizabeth Shannon 
 19 Casey O’Leary 
 20 Becky Bradford 
 21 Mary Beth Madison 
 23 Marty Wells 
 24 Becky Woodall 
 26  Mark Whidden 
 27 Joyce Peterson 
 29 Blair Goodman 

29 Ashton McEacharn 
 31 Allan Fabritz 

♪♫ 

BirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdays    

BirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdaysBirthdays    

♪♫
 

♪♫
 

♪♫
 

Happy Birthday to You!Happy Birthday to You!Happy Birthday to You!Happy Birthday to You!    
    

Happy Anniversary to You!Happy Anniversary to You!Happy Anniversary to You!Happy Anniversary to You!    
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ST. PETER'S PARISH CHURCH 

Episcopal Diocese of Virginia 

8400 St. Peter's Lane 

 New Kent, Virginia 23124-9633 

 

 

Upcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To NoteUpcoming St. Peter’s Events To Note    
ST. PETER'S PARISH CHURCH 

Episcopal Diocese of Virginia 

8400 St. Peter's Lane 

 New Kent, Virginia 23124-9633 

 May 2013 

  5  Clopton Reception Following the 11 am Service 
11 Golf Tournament at Brookwoods, 1 pm 
12 Mother’s Day  
13  Last Day for Submissions to the June/July THE KEYS  
20  Vestry, 6:30 pm 
26 Summer Schedule Begins, One Service at 10 am 
  No Christian Education 
27 Church Office Closed for Memorial Day 
28 Church Office Summer Hours Begin 
 

   
 

  

April 2013 
 1  Church Office Closed for Easter Holiday 
 9  Clopton Scholarship Deadline  
14  Acolyte Training, 10:30 am 
15  Vestry, 6:30 pm 
 

June 2013 
 2  Youth Sunday at 10 am, Reception to Follow 
 8  Matthew’s Haven Denim & Diamonds “Chair-ity”       
  Auction at Royal New Kent Golf Club 
15 Father’s Day 
16 Vestry, 6:30 pm 
 

When the day of Pentecost had come, they were all to-

gether in one place And suddenly from heaven there came 

a sound like the rush of a violent wind, and it filled the 

entire house where they were sitting. Divided tongues, as 

of fire, appeared among them, and a tongue rested on each 

of them.     Acts 2: 1-3 


